Turner County Commissioners met August 18, 1975 with all members present and Chairman Sego presiding.

It was agreed that James C. Odom, Tax Assessor, be given permission to buy maps of county from Western Aerial Photography Company.

It was agreed to let Probate Judge Jim N. Denham send letter to Department of Human Resources. The procedure for the admission of patients to State Hospital for treatment has been changed from judicial to medical.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

J. E. Sego, Chairman

A. J. Coley, Vice-Chairman

Bennett Pate, Clerk

The regular meeting of Turner County Commissioners was held on the above date with all commissioners present and Mr. Sego, Chairman presiding.

The commissioners agreed to hire Dorothea S. Geoghagan as assistant clerk in the commissioners office and in the tax assessors office on the Georgia Department of Labor Employment Security Agency Public Service Program, to begin employement September 1, 1975.

The commissioners agreed for Turner County High School Agriculture Forest Program to be used in school work of 4.8 acres of open land located on the old Turner County Public Works Camp property and to be cleaned up and planted with pine tree seedlings on the land.

The motion was made and seconded for the county to go along with the City of Ashburn as lead applicant on applying for an Environmental Protection Agency, Step #1 grant for the development facility plan but not to go on to Step #2 and that the County will pay only \$2,500.00 to the City of Ashburn.

SE. Sego, Chairman

A. J. Coley, Vide-Chairman

Bennett Pate, Clerk